
MEDTECS INTERNATIONAL CORPORATION LIMITED

APPLICATION FOR EXTENSION OF TIME TO HOLD THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
______________________________________________________________ _______________

The board of directors (the “Board” or the “Directors”) of Medtecs International Corporation Limited

(the “Company”, and together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) refers to the announcement made

by the Company on 6 April 2017 on the notice of Annual General Meeting ("AGM") and wishes to

further announce that the Company has on 17 April 2017 applied to the Singapore Exchange

Securities Trading Limited (the "SGX-ST") for an extension of one (1) month from 30 April 2017 to 31

May 2017 ("AGM Extension") to comply with Rule 707(1) of the Listing Manual Section B: Rules of

Catalist of the SGX-ST ("Catalist Rules") for holding its AGM for the financial year ended 31

December 2016 ("FY2016").

The Company had applied for the AGM Extension for the following reasons:

(a) The extension is required in order to allow adequate time for the Company to print the
Company's annual report for FY2016 ("Annual Report"). The management staff of the
Company who had been handling the coordination on the compilation and printing of the
annual report had resigned and as the Company was not able to find a suitable replacement
prior to the commencement of the preparation of the Annual Report, this has resulted in the
delay on the coordination on the same. In addition, under the Bye-Laws of the Company, the
Company is required to despatch the printed Annual Report to shareholders 21 days before
the date of AGM. As a result, the Company is not able to finalise the Annual Report and
despatch the Annual Report to its shareholders with sufficient notice prior to the convening of
the AGM on 28 April 2017.

(b) Taking into consideration the lead time required for the Company to print and despatch the
Annual Report and the notice period required for the AGM, the Company had requested for
an extension of time to hold the AGM no later than 31 May 2017.

The Company will make a further announcement when the Company receives a reply from the
SGX-ST on the AGM Extension.

Submitted by Clement Yang Ker-Cheng, Executive Chairman on 17 April 2017 to the Singapore
Exchange Securities Trading Limited.

Th is announce m e nth as be e n pre pare d by th e Com pany and its conte nts h ave be e n re vie w e d by th e
Com pany's s pons or, R & T Corporate Se rvice s Pte . Ltd. ("Sponsor"), for com pliance w ith th e
re le vantrule s ofth e Singapore Exch ange Se curitie s Trading Lim ite d ("Exchange"). Th e Spons orh as
not inde pe nde ntly ve rifie d th e conte nts of th is announce m e nt including th e accuracy or
com ple te ne s s of any of th e figure s us e d, s tate m e nts , opinions or oth e r inform ation m ade or
dis clos e d.

Th is announce m e nt h as notbe e n e xam ine d or approve d by th e Exch ange . Th e Spons or and th e
Exch ange as s um e no re s pons ibility forth e conte nts ofth is announce m e ntincluding th e corre ctne s s
ofany ofth e s tate m e nts oropinions m ade orre ports containe d in th is announce m e nt.



Th e contactpe rs ons forth e Spons orare Ms . Eve lyn W e e (Te le ph one Num be r: + 65 6232 0724) and
Mr. H ow ard Ch e am H e ng H aw (Te le ph one Num be r: + 65 6232 0685), R & T Corporate Se rvice s Pte .
Ltd., at9 Batte ry Road #25-01, Singapore 049 9 10.


